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Newsletter – Friday 16th March
Monday School Closure
Tuesday  P1-7 Library
Wednesday P4 Sacrament of Penance
Thursday   Movie Afternoon
Friday  
School Closure
School will be closed on Monday 19th March for St Patricks Day.

Pupil of the Week Awards 
Congratulations to our pupils of the week winners for this week:-

KS1 Pupil of the Week – Cailin
KS2 Pupil of the Week – Megan
Sustrans
We all had a great time learning about Safe Cycling and it was fantastic to see all of the P1 ‘ditch their stabilisers’ for the day – well done everyone.
Little Red Riding Hood
The children all really enjoyed Little Red Riding Hood and I was delighted with their good manners and behaviour which was commented upon by staff from other schools. A big thank you to PTFA for funding the play.
Green Day
We celebrated St Patrick’s day in great style beginning with P5,6&7 performing a play about the life of St Patrick. This was followed by a wonderful exhibition of Irish jigs and reels performed by the talented Megan. Megan was assisted in her final dance by Cailin who confidently showed us her Irish dancing steps – well done!
Science Week
We had a great, fun time on Science Day carrying out science experiments in Miss McRory’s classroom under the guidance of ‘Science Starz’. The children and parents enjoyed getting into role and they all looked very smart and professor like in their white coats.
Mrs Boyd’s class and the children from Carntall were very creative and innovative in the design of their machines under the guidance of Sentinus. 

A huge thank you to Mrs Boyd for securing the funding to facilitate this event.

Sacrament of Penance
The P4 children will receive the Sacrament of Penance on Wednesday 21st March in St Mary’s Chapel, Brookeborough at 7.00pm.
PTFA

We would like to thank all of you who sold/ bought raffle tickets for the Community Concert on Thursday 15th March. We are very grateful to St Mary’s and Fivemiletown Controlled PTFA for their hard work in the organisation of the raffle and to Fivemiletown High School for offering us the opportunity to benefit from the event. I am delighted to say that we received £907.50 from the takings of the raffle!

Movie Afternoon
We are having a ‘Movie Afternoon’ and tea party on Thursday 22nd March. 
Farewell

It is with a heavy heart that I will be saying my goodbyes to St Mary’s Fivemiletown where I have thoroughly enjoyed my 8 months as Acting Principal. I can say with genuine sincerity that you have a truly special school with lovely children, great staff, very supportive parents, PTFA and Board of Governors. The welcome and support I received from everyone during my time in St Marys has been very endearing and I know I will have a tear in my eye when I leave but I will take with me very fond memories of my time spent in Fivemiletown.
I would like to thank the Board of Governors, PTFA, all of the staff, parents, Fr Gallagher and Canon Dawson and most importantly all of the children for making my time in St Mary’s so special. I hope St Marys will continue to grow in strength and I wish Mrs Keown and the whole school community good health, happiness and success in the future months and years ahead. 
OUR success is doing OUR best!

